
From: Chambers - Hatcher VP <Chambers.Hatcher.VP@fwc.gov.au>  
Sent: Monday, 20 September 2021 11:37 AM 
To: stephen.crawford@nat.awu.net.au; BRogers@nff.org.au; scaa@scaa.org.au 
Cc: Chambers - Easton DP <Chambers.Easton.DP@fwc.gov.au>; Chambers - Bissett C 
<Chambers.Bissett.c@fwc.gov.au> 
Subject: RE: AM2021/54 - Casual terms award review - Pastoral Award 2020 
 

OFFICIAL 
 
Dear parties,  
 
I refer to the above matter and the hearing listed for 12.00pm AEST, Monday 20 September 2021.  
 
I confirm that the hearing before the Full Bench will proceed as listed. I also confirm that the hearing 
will be conducted by telephone only contrary to the notice of listing issued on 15 September 2021.  
 
Parties are requested to dial in ten minutes prior to the commencement of proceedings.  
 
 
Kind Regards, 
 
Eirinn Hayes 
Associate to Vice President Hatcher  
 
Fair Work Commission  
Tel: (02) 9308 1812 
Fax: (02) 9380 6990  
chambers.hatcher.vp@fwc.gov.au          
 
Level 10 Tower Terrace 
80 William Street  
East Sydney NSW 2011 
www.fwc.gov.au 
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